Town Of Chilmark, MA PO Box 119, 401 Middle Road, Chilmark, MA 02535-0119

Parks & Recreation Minutes 10/26/17

FINAL

Present for the Park & Recreation Committee and attending the meeting were: Andy Goldman, Chairman, Warren Doty, Tim
Carroll, Jane Slater, Julie Flanders, Jim Malkin and Chuck Hodgkinson.

The meeting came to order at 8:02 AM.

Menemsha Bulkhead 2018 Lot Lease Applications: The Committee reviewed each of the applications listed below for 2018
bulkhead lot leases. Upon review it was agreed to schedule an interview with each applicant in two separate meetings. The first
group will consist of the applicants for Lots 3A, 5A, 6A and 7A and scheduled for November 9 @ 8:00 AM.

The remaining three applicants for Lots 2A, 4A and 9A will be asked to attend a separate meeting to review the 2018 lists of
products for sale. It was also agreed to invite the proprietors of the Menemsha Market -- Kevin and Elizabeth Oliver -- to this
meeting.

® Betsy Larsen Lot 4A

® Stanley Larsen Lot 2A

® Karsten Larsen Lot 7A

® Donald Poole Lot 3A

® Alec Gale; Menemsha Fish House Lot 5A
® Matt Mayhew Lot 6A

® Marshall Carroll Lot 9A

Special Town Meeting: Monday, November 27 @_7:30 PM: Chuck H. informed the Committee that the Selectmen have
scheduled a Special Town Meeting for Monday, November 27 @ 7:30 PM. One of the warrant articles will be a request of the
Community Preservation Committee to appropriate an additional $100,000 of CPA Park & Recreation funds for the town’s
portion of the Squibnocket construction.

Administration:
The August 25, 2017 meeting minutes were reviewed and approved as presented by consensus.

Chuck H. read a letter from Captain Jimmy Morgan dated 9/1/17 asking if the Town decides to remove the Chilmark sign on the
front of the fishing shack he recently donated to the Town on Lot 1A to please let his family know. They would want to keep it if
the Town does not wish to have it. He also asked the Park & Recreation committee to pass this information to the new tenants.
Mr. Goldman said he would make sure the tenants are aware of this request.

Mr. Goldman approved the $160 invoice for the 160 Park & Recreation patches that were produced for the Committee to proudly
wear with distinction.

Chuck H. informed the Committee that he will need to end his “on loan” status for the most rewarding assignment and work with
the Committee. He will stay on until the 2018 lot leases are completed. He explained with construction under way at Squibnocket
and his other assignments time has become a scarce commodity.

With no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:55 AM.
The next meeting will be November 9, 2017 @ 8:00 AM.

Respectfully submitted, Chuck Hodgkinson, CAS



